

Boughton Monchelsea Primary School

Church Hill, Boughton Monchelsea, Maidstone, Kent, ME17 4HP
Tel: 01622 743596, Fax: 01622 741405
Headteacher: Mrs Ruth Roberts MA

Email: headteacher@boughton-monchelsea.kent.sch.uk

6th October 2016

Dear Parents/Carers,

I am writing to inform you that after many years as Chair of Governors for Boughton Monchelsea Primary School, Mrs Wendy Clarke has decided that it is now time to step down from this role. Mrs Clarke joined the Governing Body in 1988 as a parent governor before taking on the role of Chair. She has been a guide and critical friend to four headteachers, has supported the school team through several OFSTED inspections and has overseen major school projects, such as the considerable extension of the school in 2007, in which the school hall, known as the Clarke Hall, was built.

I have personally found Wendy's support and calm manner invaluable in helping me find my feet as a new head since joining the school last January, and I would like to thank her for her unswerving support and confidence in me. We are fortunate that Wendy has agreed to continue to serve on the Governing Body so we will continue to benefit from her experience and knowledge of the school and our community.

We are delighted that Peter Ananicz, our new Co-opted Governor, has been elected as Chair. Peter has a wealth of experience serving on different local Governing Bodies, and we are sure that his skills and expertise will be of huge benefit to the school. We very much look forward to working with Peter.

Yours sincerely

Ruth Roberts (Mrs)

RE Robert.